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Sunday Worship  
10:00 AM  

 
 
 

 

Faith United will be hosting its own VBS this summer. The 

òRocky Railroadó is open to all children from preschool to 

fifth grade. Through Bible stories, crafts, games, and food 

weõll learn how Jesusõ power pulls us through life.  
 

The train will board every Wednesday from June 16 ð July 

14 at 5:30 p.m. Each evening will begin with a simple meal, 

and then weõll pull back into the station and end at 7:30 

p.m. All our activities will be in the church yard (weather 

permitting). Masks will be required whenever indoors.  
 

Signup for the VBS attendance Here. For a copy of the 

Christian Education Registration form look Here.  

 

Anyone interested in volunteering, 

please contact C.E. Director Beth Elshoff.  

VBS Supplies Needed  
 

 
 

¶ Empty spools of thread  (for smokestacks & train wheels)  
 

¶ Small boxes  to use for train cars (tea bag, aspirin, Mac 

and cheese, rice, Girl Scout cookie, sandwich bag, 

Velveeta cheese ones would be perfect, checkbook 

boxes. Kleenex boxes of they aren't too big) Please 

leave all the flaps on if possible  -  Or save the flaps and 

we'll tape back together. (If in doubt about size - drop it 

in and I'll recycle if it's too big.)   
 

¶ TP and paper towel tubes  
 

¶ Clean paint sticks or yardsticks  for train tracks   
 

¶ Large Pringle cans  (for tanker cars) with lids or any    

other plastic container about that size like frozen juice 

containers with lids.  
 

¶ Pop/Water bottle caps  (smaller than milk jug caps)  
 

Items can be dropped off at the church, or you can con-

tact Beth Elshoff about picking them up .  

WORSHIP OUTDOORS! 
 

On Sunday, June 20,      

we will take our worship 

outdoors in the church 

parking lot. Just bring a 

lawn chair, and weõll 

gather together under 

open skies and in fresh air. 

The service will also be 

livestreamed on the 

churchõs Facebook page. 

If the forecast calls for 

rain, we will move the   

service indoors and com-

municate that to every-

one via a email at least 24 

hours in advance.  

CHURCH SUMMER CAMPS 

See options on page 6.  

http://www.faithuccmuscatine.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0E4CABA929ABFA7-vacation1
https://mcusercontent.com/c059ea353820350e1fff69edd/files/249628cb-39ec-f8fd-9fdc-1105814af76f/Registration_Christian_Education_Year_2020_2021.pdf
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  Monthly Musings From Pastor Ryan     

òHoly, holy, holy is the Lord of hosts; the whole earth is full of Godõs gloryó (Isaiah 6:3), the 

prophet Isaiah hears in a vision in which Godõs glory fills all the earth, not just the temple 

space in which he stands. Godõs glory touches everything from the smallest of creatures to 

the heavens above. Godõs glory becomes the new normal, should anyone have the eyes 

and ears to notice it.  
 

What an amazing vision and revelation! Indeed, only a poet like Isaiah could do it any     

justice. So, what if it really were true? What if Godõs glory truly does fill all the earth? Imagine 

every morning waking up and seeing everything and everyone you encounter as being 

touched by Godõs grace. The sky above our heads that brings us wind and rain and the 

passing of the seasons would be holy. The sun in the sky that gives us light and warmth 

would be holy. Friends and family who care for and about us would be holy. Strangers who 

make things, create art, grow our foods, and make their way in life just as we all do, would 

be holy. All these things would be holy not in and of themselves but because they had 

been touched and even blessed by God and Godõs glory and Godõs holiness.  
 

What if? What if we could see everything in this life as being touched by Godõs holy hand? 

Maybe we wouldnõt take so much for granted. Maybe we, as a society and a world, would 

take better care of our natural resources and the earth. Maybe we would really begin to 

see everyone as neighbors and children of a loving God, regardless of skin color, religion, 

sexuality, or borders. Maybe we might find little joys and even a little holiness in everyday 

experiences like sitting with a friend, greeting a stranger, or just watching the sky be trans-

formed like the canvas of a fine artist, creating one masterpiece after another, day after 

day after day.  
 

So often, we can easily miss such small, holy moments. Whether we get distracted by     

worries or our smartphones, it can be easy to miss that God is with us always, and God is  

always calling out to us, just as God did with Isaiah. We go to church, we worship, maybe 

we get recharged for the week ahead, and then once weõre back at home, school, or 

work, we might think weõre attuned to God and doing Godõs will, but we miss out on Godõs 

presence. We donõt hear Godõs voice amid all the noise. We see the brokenness and the 

busyness of life, and we miss the glory and the holiness.    
 

Oftentimes, we equate holiness and glory with what we might call the otherness, mystery, 

and transcendence of God. Holiness is always beyond us. Holiness is up there, just out of 

reach. Glory and holiness, we all too often assume, is what we get but brief tastes of here in 

this life but will be our eternal reward in the next.  
 

Isaiahõs vision, however, invites us to look for Godõs glory and holiness not just up there but 

all around us and in the lives of others. All of which again begs the question, òWhat if it is 

true that the whole earth, including all people, are full of Godõs glory?ó What if we were to 

see everyone as being touched by Godõs holy hand? Might we not be so quick to judge 

others? Might we be a little more inclined to think of others first? Might we feel a need to  

understand others a little better? Might we go a little easier on our own selves and not get 

trapped into thinking that our own value and worth are dependent on performance,       

efficiency, and accomplishment? If anything, perhaps we might come to see that Godõs 

glory and holiness doesnõt put God way up in heaven and beyond our reach. Instead, 

Godõs holiness is all around us. God is present in every minute and every second of our 

days. And God, as God did with the prophet Isaiah, calls out to each of us to see, honor, 

and promote that holiness wherever it is found.  
 

Sometimes, in Godõs eyes, the new normal is really not that much different from the old   

normal. Sometimes the new normal is just another opportunity to live more fully into the    

holiness that God has already blessed us with. Sometimes, if we begin to more fully live as 

though the truth were true, what becomes normal is the fact that we are to treat one      

another and all creation as holy.  

Centering Prayer - On Wednesday, at 4:15 p.m., the sanctuary will be open for our weekly 
centering prayer session. Even if you do not practice centering prayer, but you would just 
like to have some quiet prayer time in the sanctuary, come on over! Face coverings will 
be required. The centering prayer session will also continue to be live -streamed on the 
churchõs Facebook page.  
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News From Around The U.C.C  

Our New Faith UCC Website is Now Live!  
 
 

faithuccmuscatine.com   

JAM 2021 Joint Annual Meeting  
 

(JAM) 2021 is just around the corner! Registration opens 

on June 1st and will close on June 24th. From June 1st to 

June 18th, you can register for only $20 a person. After 

the 18th, it will be $25 a person to register.  
 

JAM 2021 is happening this year on 

June 25th and 26th on a completely  

virtual platform. The event will include 

wonderful speakers, updates on the 

Conference, trivia and a dance party, 

time for worship, business meetings, an 

article study, and more!   

 

Learn  more about JAM 2021 HERE. 
 

Green Team Update   
 

After being on hiatus because of the pandemic, the 

Green Team has started meeting again. The Team is 

currently studying ways for the church to be certified 

as a òCool Congregationó by Interfaith Power and 

Light. òCool Congregationsó are churches that have 

successfully lowered their carbon footprint. The Team 

hopes to have a set of recommendations to share 

with the Vestry sometime this summer. If you would 

like to be a part of the Green Team, please contact 

the church office. See our mission statement on the 

side!  

Summer Worship Music Series  

Summer Music: Would you like to share your musical 

talent for summer worship music? If so, please contact 

Pastor Ryan, Connie Miller, or John Jones. Thank you!  

Faith UCC  

Green Team  

Mission Statement  
 

Caring for Godõs creation is a 

key part of Christianity; we are 

called to be stewards of the 

earth with all its beauty and 

bounty. In response to this  

calling, we as members of 

Faith UCC and the Faith UCC 

Green Team strive to care for 

Godõs creation through        

education and awareness,  

action, and advocacy.  
 
 

Education and Awareness :  
 

     Cultivate a love of Creation 

through worship experience 

and engaging with nature 

to more fully appreciate 

Creation as a blessing.    

Educate the congregation 

and wider community to 

develop an awareness of 

the effects of climate 

change and to encourage 

the adoption of greener 

practices, individually and 

collectively.  
 
 

Action :  
 

      Pattern our daily lives as 

caretakers of Creation by 

taking action to minimize 

the environmental footprint 

of our church by instituting 

more environmentally 

friendly practices and  

making appropriate 

changes to our buildings 

and grounds.  
 
 

Advocacy :  
 

     Broaden our perspective by 

joining with others in shared 

advocacy and work to pro-

tect and renew the earth.  

Harmony Guild  
 

Harmony Guild  is planning to get back together 

on June 7th at 6:30 pm in -person and downstairs at 

the church to plan for the coming year.   Sue Muir 

and Marcy Clausen will be the hostesses for the 

evening.  We will have a short business meeting to  

coordinate hostesses/programs for October,          

December 2021, March, and June 2022. The June 7th 

program will include a discussion of "The positive side 

of the pandemic/lessons learned". All women of the 

church are welcome and encouraged to attend.   

https://www.faithuccmuscatine.com/
https://ucctcm.org/annualmeeting/

